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“District 22W Lions – Always Doing the Right Thing – Leading Through Service” 
 
 

Calendar of Events 
DATE TIME FUNCTION LOCATION 
September 7th 7:00 PM General Meeting Manchester Activities Building, 

DISTRICT GOVERNORS OFFICAL VISIT 
September 10th 8am-8pm Serving Sodas Renaissance Festival – See Lion Charlie to sign up 
September 14th 7:00 PM Board of Directors Meeting Bach’s House – 3306 View Ridge Court, Manchester 
September 21st ALL DAY CHARLIE EVANS GOES TO JAIL See Bail Information Below 
September 21st 7:00 PM General Meeting Lineboro Volunteer Fire Department 
September 24th 9:00 AM-til Set-up for Crab Feed Manchester Activities Building 
 6:00 – 11:00 Crab Feed Manchester Activities Building 
October 19th 6:00 PM Charter Night Lineboro Volunteer Fire Department 

*** If you are planning to attend a dinner meeting, please let PDG Andy know the Sunday before. *** 

 
President’s Message 
 

There is an old saying that goes “time flies when you are having fun”, we must be having a blast!!  It 
is hard to believe that summer is over and we are getting ready for the cooler months ahead.   
August has proven to be a very interesting month, with the earthquake and hurricane in the span of 
one week.  The club was able to help a member of the Miller family during the hurricane.  They left 
their home on the eastern shore, pulled their fifth wheel to Manchester and found refuge at the 
pool.  This is another example of how we helped a family without much effort on our part. They 
were happy to have a “safe place” to go. For friendly competition each member of the club is being 
asked to call the pool phone and leave your name, points will be awarded. We had a nice evening at 
the pool for our Family picnic and the little ones really enjoyed the water.  The Special Olympic 
Swim-a-thon turned out to be a success.  The weather cooperated long enough for everyone to get 
their laps in, if you would like to make a donation please see Lion Steve or Lion Joanne. 
We have a couple of important dates coming up in September.  The District Governor will be 
visiting our club on September 7th, 2011 @Manchester Activities Building.  Please come and show 
your support to the Governor, our club and Lionism.  We have two major fundraisers this month – 
the Renaissance Festival and the Crab Feast.  Lion Charlie is still looking for help on Saturday 
September 10, for the soda stands – please double check your colander to see if you can help in this 
fundraiser.  The Crab Feast is September 24th please call me if you need more tickets or if you 
would like to help distribute posters.   

Lion Joe 
 
 



 

    

 
 
 
Hot off the Press 
 Lineboro-Manchester Lions Club Website – www.lmlions.org 

 Dues have been sent out, please hand them in a.s.a.p. to Secretary Christy or PDG Andy. 
 Committees – See Lion Joe if you would like to join a certain Lions Committee. Please consider 

changing committees or joining a new one. Fresh Ideas are ALWAYS welcome. 
 Lion Chuck Miller has a decided to continue to use is OLD email address cbdmiller1@juno.com. 

Please update your address book. 
 Lion Charlie Evans is going to JAIL and needs our help to post bail. Lion Charlie has agreed to 

be “locked up” to benefit the Muscular Dystrophy Association. His goal is to raise $3000.00. 
That is enough money to send 5 kids to summer camp. MDA provides wheelchairs, clinic visits 
and summer camps for families affected by this terrible disease.  He is to begin serving his 
sentence on September 21, 2011 at La Caucina a restaurant in Hanover. All donation are tax-
deductable and can be mailed to:  MDA 

1861 Charter Lane 
Suite 115 
Lancaster, PA 17601 

 
 Please put his name in the memo line of your check so that he gets “credit”. Every little bit helps! 

 
 Lion Cindy and Phil Mullikin welcomed their first granddaughter. Princess Sarah Mullikin 

McCammon was born August 14, 2011 and she weighed 7lbs 4oz. Grandma, Mom and little 
Sarah are all doing great. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 Birthday, Anniversaries & Celebrations 
September 8th – Lion Richard Perry’s Birthday 

September 10th – Lion Eric Etzel’s Birthday 
September 12th – Lions Paul & Christy Pope’s Anniversary 

September 13th – Lion Brenda Eikenberg’s Birthday 
September 21st – Lion Margaret DeMario’s Birthday 

September 29th – Lion Bill Fisher’s Birthday 
 

http://www.lmlions.org/
mailto:cbdmiller1@juno.com


 

 Special Olympics Swim Party – Article & Picture submitted by Lion Steve 
 

 
 

The Club hosted a swim party for Special Olympics on August 7th. It was well attended with 
over 50 athletes, parents, Lions members and guest. Music was provided by long time friend of 

the Special Olympics, Glenn “DJ Thumper” Krout of Musical Memories. Lions Club member 
treated the athletes to pizza and various goodies with plenty of food for all. Thanks to Lion 

Steve for organizing this wonderful event and thanks to Lion Fran for organizing all the food! 
 
 Swim-A-Thon – Article & Pictures submitted by Lion Steve  

 

   
 

On August 21st the club, along with North Carroll Sea Lions team hosted a swim-a-thon to 
benefit Special Olympics of Carroll County. According to Lion Steve, even with the weather 

being a little iffy and a 1 hour “thunder delay” we still had a decent turnout. There were two 
teams representing the Special Olympics, a team from the Sea Lions, a team from the Lions Club 

and a few individuals. We made $532 so far; a few folks said they still wanted to make 
donations. Lion Steve says “That’s not too bad for the first time and on such short notice”. Lion 
Joanne (the new Sea Lions Team President) said she would like to schedule the swim-a-thon 

earlier in the season, maybe late June early July while the Sea Lions Swim Team is still 
practicing. The swim team was supposed to have a year-end party that day but it was cancelled 
due to the weather. We certainty lucked out as the weather was really nice around Manchester 
at 4 o’clock. Everyone seemed to have fun and light refreshments were served afterwards. One 
12 year-old swim team member, Beau Batema swam 111 laps and they were all legitimate laps 

says Lion Steve. 



 

 

Don’t Forget 
 Contact PDG Andy the Sunday before a dinner meeting, to let me know if you will be coming. 

lionandy@hughes.net or 410-374-9177. 
 The official visit of District Governor Steve Finger will be held on September 7th at the 

Manchester Activities Building. Please plan on attending. Plenty of time to mark your calendar. 
 
 

Editor’s Note 
 If you have an article or pictures that you would like to include in an upcoming newsletter 

please, send it to me no later than the 25th of the prior month.  
Submit to: Secretary Christy, christy@willowtree-press.com. 

 
 
Facts about the 9/11 – NEVER FORGET 
 

 

 The planes hit the towers at very high 
speeds. Flight 11 was traveling roughly 
490 mph when it crashed into the 1 WTC, 
the north tower; flight 175 hit 2 WTC, the 
south tower, at about 590 mph. 

 

 The jet fuel probably burned out in less 
than 10 minutes; the contents of the 
buildings burned over the next hour or 
hour and a half, according to the lead 
investigator of the NIST investigation.  

 2,749 death certificates were filed relating 
to the WTC attacks, as of February 2005. 

 23 New York City Police Officers died on 
September 11th, 2001. 

 The New York City Fire Department lost 
343 firefighters, almost half the number of 
on-duty deaths in the department's 100-
year history.  

 The fires at Ground Zero burned for 99 
days, until Dec. 19. 

 

 

mailto:lionandy@hughes.net
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Did You Know 

 Our club logged total of 314 volunteer hours for the month of August!  
 The first observance of Labor Day is believed to have been a parade on Sept. 5, 1882, in New 

York City, probably organized by Peter J. McGuire, a Carpenters and Joiners Union secretary. 
 By 1893, more than half the states were observing a "Labor Day" on one day or another, and a 

bill to establish a federal holiday was passed by Congress in 1894. President Grover Cleveland 
signed the bill soon afterward, designating the first Monday in September as Labor Day. 

 
Words of Wisdom 
  “You may only be one person to the world, but you may also be the world to one person”. ---

unknown 
 “Before you talk, listen. Before you react, think. Before you criticize, wait. Before you pray, 

forgive. Before you quit, try.” ~Unknown 
 A woman came home, screeching her car into the driveway, and ran into the house. She 

slammed the door and shouted at the top of her lungs, 'Honey, pack your bags. I won the 
lottery!' 
The husband said, 'Oh my God! What should I pack, beach stuff or mountain stuff?' 'Doesn't 
matter,' she said. 'Just get out.' 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

Lineboro-Manchester Lions Club Committees 2011-2010 
 

American Heritage Essay Contest Carol Hoover, Chuck Miller, Steve Swam 
Birthday Calendars Andy DeMario Sr. 
Brooms Andy DeMario Sr., Carl Welsh 
Bull & Oyster Roast Joe & Fran Bach, Andy DeMario Sr. 
Can for the Community Steve Swam 
Catherine’s Cause Walk/Run Joe & Fran Bach, Cindy Mullikin,  
Charter Night Andy & Margaret DeMario Sr., Cindy Mullikin 
Christmas Baskets/Flowers Chuck Miller 
Christmas Party Fran Bach, Cindy Mullikin, Andy DeMario Sr. 
Citizenship Award Steve Swam, Christy Pope, Joe Bach 
Club Picnic Andy DeMario Sr., Carl Welsh 
Communication & Publicity Christy Pope, Carol Hoover 
Constitution & By Laws Carl & Anna Welsh 
Conventions Andy DeMario Sr., Carl Welsh 
Crab Feast Joe & Fran Bach, Andy DeMario Sr. 
Delaware Car Raffle Joe Bach, Bill Fisher 
Diabetes Awareness Carl Welsh, Brian Dick 
Dinner Arrangements Andy DeMario Sr. 
Eye Glass Collection Andy DeMario Sr., Joe Bach 
Eye Screening Chuck Miller 
Finance Committee Wayne Miller, Andy DeMario Sr., Steve Swam 
Flowers & Fruit Baskets Chuck Miller 
Fundraiser Committee Andy DeMario Sr. 
Health & Welfare Anna Welsh, Margaret DeMario 
Hospital Equipment Chuck Miller, Andy DeMario Sr.,  Steve Swam, Joe Bach 
Lions Saving Kids Sight Mark Terry 
Manchester Carnival Table Joe Bach, Chuck Miller, Andy DeMario Sr. 
Manchester Fireman’s Parade Chuck Miller, Wayne Miller 
Membership Cindy Mullikin, Andy DeMario Sr. 
Milk & Cookies Nights Christy Pope, Chuck Miller 
Needy Families Joe & Fran Bach, Chuck Miller 
Peace Poster Contest Carol Hoover, Chuck Miller, Carl & Anna Welsh 
Policy & Procedure Manual Carol Hoover, Steve Swam, Andy DeMario Sr. 
Programs/Speaker Joe Bach 
Renaissance Festival Charlie Evans, Steve Swam 
Retention & Leadership Development Andy DeMario Sr. 
Scholarships Cindy Mullikin, Chuck Miller, Wayne Miller, Steve Swam, Fran Bach 
Steering Committee Joe Bach, Andy DeMario Sr., Carl Welsh, Paul Pope 
Swim Team Nancy & Richard Perry 
Swimming Pool Joe & Fran Bach, Cindy Mullikin, Wayne Miller, Paul & Christy Pope, 

Don Pennington, Steve Swam, Carl Welsh, Bill Fisher 
Technology Scott Stone, Carol Hoover, Andy DeMario Sr. Carl Welsh 
Visitations Andy DeMario Sr., Steve Swam 
White Cane  Charlie Evans, Chuck Miller 
Yard Sale Chuck Miller, Steve Swam 
 
 



 

Lineboro-Manchester Lions Club Officers for 2011-2012 
  
President Joe Bach 
Immediate Past President Fran Bach 
1st Vice President Craig Bowers 
Secretary Christy Pope 
Treasurer Andy DeMario Sr. 
Lion Tamer Andy DeMario Jr. 
Tail Twister Cindy Mullikin 
Director – 1 Year Carol Hoover 
Director – 1 Year Steve Swam 
Director – 2 Year Brian Dick 
Director – 2 Year Charlie Evans 
Membership Carl Welsh 
 

Club Meetings- 7:00 PM 
First Wednesday of the month – General Meeting - Manchester Fireman’s Activities Building  
*This is a dinner meeting; please call PDG Andy DeMario the Sunday before if you will be attending 
 
Second Wednesday of the month - Board of Directors Meeting– Bach’s House  
 
Third Wednesday of the month – General Meeting - Lineboro Volunteer Fire Department Hall  
*This is a dinner meeting; please call PDG Andy DeMario the Sunday before if you will be attending 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Home Club of Past District Governors 

 
William V. Lauterbach Jr. – 1966-1967 (deceased) 

Harry R. Lippy 1970-1971 (deceased) 

Andrew J. DeMario Sr. 1991-1992 

Carl H. Welsh. Sr. 2003-2004 


